


















122 ANNUAL ADDRESS OF THE RETIRING PRESIDE",T

of an innovation, as no dinner on exactly similar lines had been organised previouslv,
and I am sure that all those who were present will agree that it was a most StlC­

cessful function, and one that should tend to increase the harmony and friendship
already existing between those of us who are working in the many different
branches of our profession.

During the year the Minister of Health has appointed a Committee to enquire
into the use of preservatives and colouring matters in food and to report:

(1) Whether the use of such materials, or any of them, for the preservation
and colouring of food is injurious to health, and if so in what quantities does
their use become injurious;

(2) Whether it should be required that the presence of such materials
and the quantities present in food offered or exposed for sale should be declared.

As originally constituted, this Committee included amongst its members as
chemical representatives one of our past Presidents, Mr. Otto Hehner; one of our
honorary members, Dr. F. Gowland Hopkins; and Mr. George Stubbs. Owing
to the regretted departure of Mr. Hehner for South Africa, in November last, I
was asked to fill the vacant seat on the Committee.

The matters referred to us cover a wide area, and yet in some respects, perhaps,
the area is hardly wide enough, since the contamination of food with such sub­
stances as tin, lead, arsenic, etc., scarcely comes within our purview, although
it is a matter of considerable importance to everyone.

Much evidence covering both the scientific and trade points of view has been
and is still being heard, and it is to be hoped, for the sake of the public, and also
especially for members of this Society, that when the Report of the Committee is
issued, in due course, it will help to put the question of the use of preservatives
and colouring matters in food on a more satisfactory basis than it is on at the
present time.

With the state of the law now existing the procedure adopted by Local
Authorities in regard to preservatives varies throughout the kingdom. In
some districts no samples are taken with a view to the detection of preservatives,
whilst in other places the vendors of foods so treated are prosecuted in almost
all cases. This means, of course, that the public in places coming under the first
category have no protection at all in this respect, whilst elsewhere they may be
called on to pay the costs of actions rendered unsuccessful by the lack of standards
and regulations.

Another point that requires very careful consideration is the importation
into this country of food that, from necessity or not, as the case may be, comes in
chemically preserved. Whether this treatment should be permitted, or what
limitations should be placed upon it, needs a thoughtful and wise decision.

In this connection I may remind you that last month we held an extra meeting
of this Society at the Institute of Chemistry, and devoted it to a discussion on
preservatives in food. The debate was opened by Sir William Willcox and Dr.
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